Dear Parents/Guardians,
We all know that our world has changed and that threats in schools across the nation have increased over the past decade.  In addition, the recent earthquake and fires have reminded us of the critical importance of disaster preparedness.  Should an emergency or disaster situation ever arise in our area while school is in session, we want you to be aware that we have made methodical as well as expert preparations to respond effectively to such situations.  Thus, an awareness of our plan and your cooperation is necessary in any emergency.

During the past years, we have worked collaboratively with the City Fire Marshall and experts at the district office to devise a comprehensive evacuation plan.  Each year, we exercise numerous drills with staff and students.  The primary and first emergency assembly area is the field in the back of the school.  In case the field is closed off, the alternate assembly area will be posted at the front and back of the school.  
When evacuating from our field assembly area, Huron Street will be closed off for emergency vehicles.  The Parent/Student Reunion gate will be the football field Harter Street gate.  The line for CCHS will extend along the fence toward Braddock.  If you have a child at CCMS & CCHS, you may join either line and ask for both children upon reaching the front of the line.
Please keep in mind that often the nature and content of emergencies are unpredictable and our response plans may be altered.  For example, in the situation with an intruder on campus, the police will orchestrate the release of students.  The student reunion location may be different but the procedures will be the same as the following:

In case of an emergency:

1. An all call message to all parents may be sent right away from school depending on the emergency situation 
2. Open up the district website for information and directives

3. Students will be kept at school until they are picked up by a responsible adult who has been identified as such on the emergency card.  Students will be released only to an adult:

· Whose name is on the emergency card

· Who is someone your child can identify

· Who has a Photo I.D.

Information about emergency situations will be relayed to parents as quickly as possible with whatever means are available at the time.  Parents should expect delays during the student release/reunion process.  Every student released must be meticulously recorded for accountability purposes.  Please be careful to follow all traffic guidelines and directives around the school.

